MEMO

Environmental Health and Trading Standards ABE EEN

Communities, Housing and Infrastructure CITY COUNCIL
3" Floor, Marischal College

To Eric Anderson Team Leader, Legal and Democratic Services

From  Tara-Erin Gilchrist, Licensing Standards Officer, Environmental Services

Email Commercial@aberdeencity.gov.uk Date 2" November 2015
Tel. 01224 522185 Our Ref. TAE/AMM
Fax. 01224 523887 Your Ref.

Licensing (Scotland) Act 2005
Premises Licence: The Beautiful Mountain, 11-13 Belmont Street, Aberdeen
Personal Licence Holder: Mr Gordon Shepherd

In my capacity as a Licensing Standards officer, | was notified by the Litigation and
Licensing section of Aberdeen City Council that the above named Premises had not
paid their annual fee by the 1% October 2015.

Gordon Shepherd, who is the named premises manager also, had his Personal
licence revoked on 19 December 2014. | visited The Beautiful Mountain Premises in
March 2015 in order to speak with the Licence Holder regarding the situation. During
my visit the Licence holder Mr Gordon Shepherd informed me that he was closing the
Premises at the end of the month. | then notified the Licensing team of Mr
Shepherd'’s intention to close the Premises.

I visited again in April 2015 to find the business had closed down. At the time of my
visit, a notice was displayed to advise the public that the business had closed.
Jacqui Wallace sent a letter to Mr Shepherd at his home address on the 22 May to
enquire about his intentions with regard to the Premises Licence.

In October 2015, | left a message at the home of Mr Gordon Shepherd and
requested he calls me in regards to the above matter.

We have received no further information from Mr Shepherd.

Tara-Erin Gilchrist
Licensing Standards Officer




